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Mr. James R. Shea
Director of International Programs p

R-#United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Room 6714 - MNBB
Bethesda, Maryland

Dear Mr. Shea:

This letter is in respense to your 1 citer of June 18, 1952 requesting
Executive Dranch opinion on the amendment to expert license XSNM01899
submitted by Transnuclear, Inc. This amendment increases the smount HEU

originally applied for from 91.434 kg U-235 to 94.513 kg U-235. Tnis increase
of 3.079 kg U-235 is for the NRU reactor's allotment due to a greater demand
for isotope production in the reactor.

On April 9,1982, the State Department submitted an Executive Branch
opinion on NSNM01899, recommending that the license be issued. The license
was issued by the NRC on June 16.1982. In the opinion sent to NRC on April
9,1982 it .vas noted that the amount of HEU required for the NRU reactor
operation (66 kg U) was dependent on operating power, burn-up, and load
factor. The anticipated greater demand for isotope production and the
operating requirements of the reactor are consistent with the request for
inercased driver fuel of 3.079 kg U-235.

On the basis of the foregoing, the Executive Branch recommends that
the amendment to license XSNM0lS99 for an additional 3.079 kg U-235 be(

|

issued.

Sincerely,
,

.s

--.

h'N4 ; .; , ,- J
' James B. Devine

Deputy Assistant Secretary
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Mr. John A. Griffin
Director, Division of Politico--
Military Security Affairs

Department.of Energy
Washington, D.C. 20585

Dear Mr. Griffin:

Re: Licence Application Ammendments
XSNMO 1899 and XSra40 1900

This is further to your letter of June 30, 1982. I enclose a photo-
*

copy of our reply to your letter of January 5, 1982 which referred
to the subject licence applications.

I also confirm that the quantity of uranium described in licence
application amendments XSNMO 1899 and XSNMO 1900 will be subject to
all of the terms and conditions of the Agreement for Cooperation
concerning the civil uses of atomic energy between the Government of
the United States of America and the Government of Canada.

Yours sincerely,
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C. Ellyson
Safeguards and-
Security Division
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